TOWN OF MARLBOROUGH

REQUEST FOR DEVELOPERS QUALIFICATIONS STATEMENTS
COMMUNITY SURVEY

The Town of Marlborough invites professional consulting firms to submit a Statement of Qualifications to develop and conduct a citizen opinion and priorities survey. The selected consultant will develop an appropriate survey instrument and methodology to gauge citizen priorities and level of satisfaction in regards to the Town’s activities, programs, facilities, infrastructure and overall quality of life, will carry out the survey, tabulate the results and prepare and present a final report for the Planning Commission. The Town anticipates entering into an agreement based on a negotiated fee and scope of work. The survey and final report must be completed by June 15, 2019.

Information is available in the Land Use/Building Department, Town of Marlborough, Town Hall, 26 North Main Street, P.O. Box 29, Marlborough, CT 06447. Questions concerning the project contact Mr. Peter Hughes, Planning and Development Director, at 860-295-6202 or e-mail at planner@marlboroughct.net.     

Statements of Qualification (seven bound copies and one unbound copy & an electronic copy) will be received at the above address in the Town Clerk’s Office, until 12:00 p.m., on March 26, 2019. All Qualification Statement package shall be submitted at the sole cost and expense of the Respondent. 
The Town reserves the right to request additional information or to meet with representatives from firms who may submit a Statement of Qualifications to discuss points in the RFQ before and/or after submission deadline. This information or discussion may be used in selecting the preferred developer short list.
The Town may also extend the deadline for submittals, waive any defects or irregularities, cancel the project, request additional information, reject any or all submittals, and/or re-advertise and begin the RFQ process again. 
The Town of Marlborough is an equal opportunity employer and requires an affirmative action policy for all its Contractors and Vendors as a condition of doing business with the Town, as per Federal Order 11246. By submitting qualifications, for this project, all Vendors agree to this condition of doing business with the Town and should the Town choose to audit their compliance, the Vendor agrees to cooperate fully.

This Request for Qualifications has been prepared solely to solicit Qualifications and does not constitute a contract offer.

Dated at Marlborough, Connecticut this 7th day of March, 2019
____________________
Amy J. Traversa
First Selectman

